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It has been my privilege to have served the Class for the past 

four years. That has principally entailed requesting dues from 

the non-service fleets. The challenge and burden of collecting  

dues from each sailor is done in each fleet.  I appreciate the 

efforts of the following who  “made it happen” for 2013:  

Greenwich   Rick Hendee             
Chicago       Jessica Jamieson 
N. Mass Bay             Frederick M. Gibson                
Oyster Bay             Jay Benjamin            
Vineyard     Tim Bryan                                             
Newport     Ronald Oard 
Marion            Dick Gamache                                                                      
Navy     Ronald Oard                                                                     
Mystic            Howard Smith                                                                           
Oxford           Vicky Van Loo  

The results of those efforts and the collections I made at 
Larchmont are reflected in the attached financial report. It  
shows 168 sailors paid dues amounting to $5,890. After 
expenses, there was an excess of $674. Most importantly, 
the Class is in a very strong financial position with $20,828 in 
cash.  
 
My sincere thanks go to Wendy Godwin, Richard Robbins 
and Michael Schwartz for their excellent co-operation and 
timely assistance in helping me.  
 
It was very gratifying to learn that Jay Dayton has accepted 
the nomination to be the next Class Treasurer. I wish him the 
best in this position and thank him for taking on this office. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Frederick M. Werblow 


